
and pray that lay people will also 

find the articles to be of interest 

and so grow our mailing list as 

the church itself grows also. 

The format will be that we will 

send out a post card when a new 

edition of the newsletter has 

been published. You  may unsub-

scribe to the Newsletter from 

the Post card. 

The Newsletter will be published 

and archived to the 

www.COCCNA.org website, 

You may send people there to 

read the newsletter and sub-

scribe. 

The newsletter has been envi-

sioned to  be published bi-

monthly. It is a lot of work so we 

will see how that works out as 

we move forward. 

WWWWelcome to the first edition 

of the Shofar Newsletter. The 

voice  of the Charismatic 

Church. The SHOFAR aims to be 

a regular tool of communication 

throughout the church. A group 

of our blessed Clergy have 

agreed to be regular contribu-

tors. We encourage all to share 

their experiences and ministries 

as Christians so that we may 

have a robust and interesting 

media outlet. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month the newsletter is 

light on content. That is because 

we are getting the mailing list 

together and figuring out the 

distribution portion. Bear with us 

as we go through our  

learning curve. 

The initial mailing list was pulled 

from the clergy list. We hope 

What is the Shofar exactly? Is it a 

newsletter? Is it a emagazine?  A 

Denominational Tabloid? 

Yes to all of the above. The Sho-

far’s first purpose is to communi-

cate to the members of the 

COCC. Just communicate! We 

wanted to let everyone know 

that our thing, is happening! 

Ministry is tougher than ever 

today and can be overwhelmingly 

challenging. Most of us are tent 

makers and do not necessarily 

have a brick and mortar Church 

that we serve. 

That’s our norm! 

In the pages of the Shofar we will 

be sharing our personal experi-

ences in ministry as the Holy 

Spirit leads us. It s going to be a 

fun experience and a learning 

experience as well.  Through the 

articles we will attempt to keep 

you up to date on the “goings 

ons” and the individual trails and 

successes of your brothers and 

sisters in ministry.  

Launching the Newsletter 

Getting our ship together! 

Launching the Shofar Newsletter 

I N S I D E  

TH I S  I S SUE :  

Getting 

Started 

2 

Meeting the 

Writers 

2 

  

  

  

  

  

Wazzup? 

C H A R I S M A T I C  O L D  C H A R I S M A T I C  O L D  C H A R I S M A T I C  O L D  C H A R I S M A T I C  O L D  

C A T H O L I C  C H U R C HC A T H O L I C  C H U R C HC A T H O L I C  C H U R C HC A T H O L I C  C H U R C H     
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SPEC IAL  

PO INTS  OF  

INTEREST :  

• Getting our 

Mailing List 

right 

• Launching the 

First edition 

• Content  

Editors 

• New  

Subscriptions 



Content Creators and Editors Needed 

P A G E  2  V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E  1  

Without saying, content is critical 

to the success of the CANTOR and 

we have asked a few of our clergy 

to sign on as regular content pro-

viders. 

 

In order to keep the 

Cantor interesting 

and relevant we will 

be counting on all of 

our readers to share 

their walks, the ups 

and downs and side-

wise movements of 

their Christian experience.  

We  would like to thank the follow-

ing content creators who have 

already agreed to share their 

unique take on God and his minis-

try in their lives.  

Special thanks to Arch Bishop 

Robert, Bishop Elect Marian Tetor, 

Deacon Mark Ruffolo, Fr Ed Lang-

ley, Bishop Gerald Gammon, Fr 

Ken Lambert and Fr Josh Sparks! 

 

Each one of our contributors brings 

a world of experience to the table, 

to share with us and inspire us. 

 

 

B L E S S I N G S !  B L E S S I N G S !  B L E S S I N G S !  B L E S S I N G S !      

of Advanced Transit Services of 

Philadelphia. 

In 2006, she was ordained to the 

Priesthood and developed a suc-

cessful wedding ministry, became 

Worship Leader of Attleboro Re-

tirement Village and sat on the 

Board of The Old School Meeting-

house, a historic church in Bucks 

County, Pennsylvania.  

DEACON MARK RUFFOLO 

founding member of the COCC, 

is a music professional and audio 

engineer in Boca Raton FL. Mark 

leads congregational worship in a 

Roman Catholic Church and pro-

duces the online COCC South 

American Sunday Church service  

with Bishop Fuentes.  

FATHER ED LANGLEY 

Pastors weekly services at the  

Vista Grande Adult Community in 

Rio Rancho New Mexico. Fr Ed is a 

prolific homilist and continues to 

share with us his special connection 

with the Holy Spirit. 

 

BISHOP GERALD GAMMON 

Shepherds a UCC (United Church 

of Christ) in Warren Ohio. Bishop 

Gerald has been instrumental in the 

formation of the COCC Canons. 

 

FATHER KEN LAMBERT is a 

published  author with keen insights 

on the Historic aspects of religion. 

FATHER JOSH SPARKS is a 

founding Brother of the Benedictine 

Order in Kentucky and a radio 

evangelist. 

BISHOP JOHN GEINZER John 

has a house church, is Dean of the 

Saint Thomas Seminary and the 

Editor of this newsletter. All corre-

spondence involving newsletter 

should be directed to him at  

revjohngeinzer@gmail.com 

 

Each one of our contributors brings 

a world of experience to the table 

to share with us and inspire us in 

discernment of how we each 

should best operate within our 

callings.  

Our Contributors. 

 ARCH BISHOP ROBERT is a 

Founding member of the COCC, 

Bishop Robert is the Pastor of a 

thriving COCC brick and mortar 

church, “Holy Spirit of Hope” in El 

Paso Texas. Holy Spirit church also 

provides daycare and provides Bap-

tisms twice a month. Holy Spirit is a 

growing congregation that has 

room for deacons and assistant 

Pastors. If interested in relocating 

to El Paso (sorry no relocation 

assistance is available) contact ABp 

Robert for more information. 

BISHOP ELECT  

MARIAN TETOR had an early 

career in heavy industry, In 1987, 

she became part owner and CEO 

It’s a big 

world out 

there and it 

takes more 

than one of 

us to carry 

the ball! 

 Our Content Creators 

A R C H B I S H O P SA R C H B I S H O P SA R C H B I S H O P SA R C H B I S H O P S     

R O B E R T  R O B E R T  R O B E R T  R O B E R T  

O R T E G AO R T E G AO R T E G AO R T E G A     

M A U R I C E  M A U R I C E  M A U R I C E  M A U R I C E  

M C C O R M I C KM C C O R M I C KM C C O R M I C KM C C O R M I C K     



 

Text: 412.849,3443 

E-mail: revjohngeinzer@gmail.com 

COMING  NEXT  MONTH :  

 

• Testimonies 

• News 

• Training 

• Articles 

• Columns 

The Shofar 

Charismatic Old Catholic Church 

Have a Blessed Easter  

See Ya’ll next month! 

Gathering the Crew 


